
Oregon Fire District Directors Association
BOARD MEETING
OFDDA Conference Room – Salem, Oregon
September 17, 2011
President David Jones called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m.  A quorum was present.  
	Members Present:

David Jones, President
Bob Reeves, 1st Vice President

Roy Palmer, 2nd Vice President

Connie Carter, Immediate Past President,

Don Trotter, Director Position #2

Sue Davis, Director Position #5

Carol Smith, Director Position #6
Guests:

Mark Kreutzer, NAEFO
Dave Campbell, Wilson-Heirgood


	Members Absent/Excused:

Darrell King, Director Position #3

   Director Position #1

Kevin Van Dyke, Director Position #4

 Staff:

Genoa Ingram, OFDDA
Mary Tucker, OFDDA



Approval of Minutes
MOTION:  Moved by Director Reeves and seconded by Director Carter to approve the minutes of the June 25, 2011 meeting as presented.   Motion passed.
Financial Report

Mary Tucker provided the financial report, noting that income is higher than anticipated for end of year.  
MOTION:  Moved by Director Carter and seconded by Director Palmer to accept the financial report.  Motion passed. 

The Board reviewed the proposed budget for 2012.  Director Trotter suggested increasing the anticipated conference income, as well as increasing the expenditure for the building fund.  
MOTION:  Moved by Director Carter and seconded by Director Reeves to approve the financial report.  Motion passed. 

Guest Reports

There were no guest reports.  Staff reported that Jim Aldrich has been appointed by OFCA as OFDDA liaison.
President’s Report
President Jones reported that he had attended the OVFA Conference on behalf of OFDDA.  He has attended two Board visitations in Mohawk Valley and Klamath Falls and will attend Ophir’s open house in October.  He and 1st Vice President Reeves also attended the swearing in of the new State Fire Marshal.  
Staff Report
2011 Legislative Session:  Genoa Ingram reported that the 2011 Legislative Recap had been distributed. 
Building Improvements:  Genoa Ingram noted the new sign and digital security camera.

LOSAP   Mary Tucker reported that she had paid a visit to Hoodland Fire to work out some issues they had with the program, particularly the separation of service requirements.

Committee Reports

DPSST   Written report dated September 8, 2011, submitted by Eriks Gablicks.
BPSST   President Jones reported that he had not attended the last meeting due to travel but he has been appointed to the Fire Policy Committee  The Board will meet later this month.  

Insurance/Risk Management   Dave Campbell submitted the safety report, noting the schedule for the risk reduction workshops. (EXHIBIT A)  Dave also provided an update on the Rural Access Task Force, a work group assembled to undertake the issue of support capabilities and integrity of private rural bridges.  (EXHIBIT B)
Governor’s Fire Service Policy Council   Director Reeves provided a report on the Governor’s Fire Service Policy Committee.  (EXHIBIT C)  He noted there had been excellent attendance at the July 26 meeting and State Fire Marshal Mark Wallace had attended.  Director Reeves also distributed a legislative update from the Office of State Fire Marshal.
Joint Conference   Director Reeves reported that a meeting was scheduled for the following Thursday.  The meeting materials are nearly fully assembled.  57 registrations have been received and a number of others have registered online over the week-end but have not been processed.  Director Reeves reported that the 2013 Conference will be held in Pendleton.  
Director Trotter recalled that the Board had discussed spending additional time at Conference for the Board to meet and network, both within the Board and with the OFCA Board.
 NAEFO   Mark Kreutzer, NAEFO President reported on the Fire Rescue International in Atlanta in August which he had attended; the NAEFO Conference is scheduled for September 19 and 20 in Las Vegas.  Additionally, Mark reported that Minnesota has passed a law requiring special district to implement shared services and there is a website that discusses how to accomplish that directive.  He plans to attend Idaho and Arizona conferences to promote NAEFO.  Mark reported on national issues such as safety grants and upgrade of D Block, the segment of 10-MHz radio spectrum utilized by the fire service for communications.  He concluded by stating that he would be working with fire chiefs to educate their elected fire officials. 

Fire Life Safety Committee   No report.

Nominating Committee   Director Connie Carter reported that she was in the process of soliciting three new Board members to fill upcoming vacancies.  Board members suggested a list of potential candidates.  Recent changes to the Bylaws were discussed.
Old Business   
Board Identification   Director Palmer and staff presented some options for Board member shirts.  Director Trotter suggested including the Board members’ Districts on their name badges.  

MOTION:  Moved by Director Reeves and seconded by Director Trotter to purchase one button-down style shirt for Conference and to include Directors’ Districts on the name badges when they are ordered in January.   Motion passed. 

By consensus, the Board agreed to purchase light blue shirts, embroidered with the OFDDA logo and “Director”.  Board members will forward their sizes to Mary.
New Business   

Siding Bids   Staff presented two bids for siding for OFDDA’s building, reporting that originally, 17 contractors had been called.  Of those, most declined because they either did not take jobs involving commercial building or jobs involving lead based paint.  Four ultimately inspected the building.  Two of those declined to submit bids and the remaining bids were before the Board.  One contractor bid on just the siding; the second noticed additional issues and included separate bids on insulation, window replacement, rear entry handrails, and soffits.  After much discussion, the Board agreed to study the two bids and make recommendations by September 30.  
Next Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, Wednesday, November 2, in Seaside just prior to the Joint Conference.
Adjourn
There being no additional business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:24 p.m.
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___________________________________
Genoa Ingram, OFDDA Executive Director
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